
Thurston County Law Enforcement Records Management Consortium

Executive Board Meeting

 Lacey PD 
11:00 AM 

Wednesday, June 24, 2015
Minutes
Members Present:  Chief John Stines, Tumwater PD; Chief Dusty Pierpoint, Lacey PD; Chief Ronnie Roberts, Olympia PD; OIC Steve Rowe, Tenino PD.
Members Absent:  Chief Todd Stancil, Yelm.
Staff and Guests Present:  Laura Wohl, Olympia PD; Jeanelle Stull, Olympia PD;  Chris Ward, Lacey PD; Joe Upton, Lacey PD; Anna McBee, Lacey PD; Christina Keonitzer, Tumwater PD; Jon Tunheim, TCPA; Trooper Tom Martin, WSP.
The meeting was called to order by Chief Stines at 11:00 am.

I. Review and approval of March meeting minutes

Ms. Keonitzer sent a draft of the March Meeting Minutes in advance of the meeting to the Board.

Chief Roberts moved to approve the minutes. Chief Pierpoint seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
II. Review and approval of Expenditures
Ms. Wohl provided a copy of Expenditures at the meeting to the Board.
Chief Roberts moved to approve the expenditures.  Chief Pierpoint seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
III. P2C Update
Ms. Stull gave an update on the progress with P2C.  There are still a few issues that are being worked on by Sungard that need to be resolved before the product is fully functional.  There is not a definitive time that these will be resolved.
IV. JMS Implementation
Ms. Wohl gave an update on JMS Implementation and progress since it was brought online in May.  The transition was fairly smooth, with little issues.  There is still work to be done to accommodate for new work flow and practices with the new software.  Probation is scheduled to come online the end of summer.
V. LERMS Audit
Ms. Wohl conveyed that the audit went smoothly, with only two recommendations that were made by the audit staff.  First, in 2013, the SLA was being rewritten and the prior contract should have been continued so there was not a period of time that we were without contract; and secondly, to watch our overall fund balance.  Our fund balance tends to decrease over time; but they also recognize that this is normal for our type of fund. 
VI. Calls for Service Data
It was realized that with the implementation of the new system, all calls for service are being downloaded into RMS.  Including info only calls, where no officer is required or responded.  In our prior system, these calls were filtered out of the download.  It was agreed upon by all jurisdictions present, that we only want to see the information on calls where an officer or assisting officer was reported, to be downloaded into the Calls for Service module in RMS.  
VII. 2016 Preliminary Budget
Ms. Wohl provided a copy of the proposed preliminary budget for 2016.  The overall budget for 2016, when compared to 2015, is less – due to a server replacement in 2015.  
Chief Pierpoint moved to approve the 2016 Budget.  Chief Roberts seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
VIII. OPD Jail Booking Procedures
In the past, the citation was used as the booking document.  With the implementation of JMS at Olympia PD, they are now requiring an arrest report be written, approved (if appropriate), and in RMS by the time of booking.  This is required by all jurisdictions in the consortium, WSP will continue their business
The meeting was adjourned at 12:25 pm.

